
BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

EXECUTIVE SESSION MEETING MINUTES 

OCTOBER 29, 2013 

 

The Board entered into Executive Session at 8:55 p.m. in Room 706 at the School Central Office 

for the purpose of discussing deployment of security personnel with the Finance Committee.  

Chairman Jay Leary, Vice Chairman Kevin Conley, Clerk Jay Marsden and Town Administrator 

Paul Le Beau were present.  Present from the Finance Committee were Mesdames Zeamer and 

Liberty and Messrs. Szajda, Alfred and Dowd. 

 

Mr. Leary explained that Lt. Moore was seriously ill and it is unclear when, if ever, he will be 

able to return to work.  The Board has discussed staffing with Chief Moore and they are planning 

to move a Sergeant to the day shift, promote an officer to Sergeant on the night shift and hire a 

new officer.  It is possible that one or two Sergeants may retire in the near future.  Mr. LeBeau 

said that the Chief has estimated that the cost of the staffing plan could be about $40,000 more 

than the current budget for the remainder of the fiscal year.  Mr. Marsden noted that that the 

Chief has been filling in some of the gaps and the entire police force has indicated a willingness 

to pitch in to help out.  Mr. Dowd said he supported the additional cost for the absence but not 

the additional officer. 

 

AT 9:10 P.M., MR. CONLEY MOVED, MR. MARSDEN SECONDED AND IT WAS 

VOTED BY ROLL CALL TO ADJOURN THE EXECUTIVE SESSION. 

    AYE    NAY 

Mr. Leary   X 

Mr. Conley   X 

Mr. Marsden   X 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

        Approved:_____________ 

 

        Released:______________ 

Paul D. Le Beau, Town Administrator 

 
 

 


